



**SCOTTISH AUTOCYCLE UNION
Enduro Committee**

**Summary Minutes of the Enduro Committee Meeting Held on Thursday 10th November 2016
At the SACU Office Uphall at 7.30pm**

Present Chair; A Cameron, A Flockhart, C Thomson, L Barrie, P Smart (K Gauld, J Little by phone) C McKenzie in attendance.

A Cameron(Mins)

	Action
1. Apologies J Ballantyne	
2. Minutes of previous meeting Proposed P Smart Seconded L Barrie	
3. Minutes approved.	
4. Matters arising No Matters arising	Action
5. Enduro Stats C Thomson presented a table of enduro statistics covering the period from 2007 to 2016. The stats showed a combined increase in numbers participating in the sport. It was noted that in 2016 , 180 off road speed licences were issued and 401 one day licences.	Action
6. Enduro Survey 2016 The results of the 2016 enduro survey were reviewed. 56% of riders preferred enduros over H&H. 52% of riders would like to see an over 50s class riding on clubmen B schedule. 72% of riders use the reserved number list. 82% of riders are prepared to pay £5 extra to pay for transponder timing.	Action
7. Reserved Numbers CT presented a paper showing the number classes and C Mck was asked to update the over 50s class to reflect the new addition.	Action C Mck
8. Over 50s class It was decided that a over 50s class should be run on clubman B schedule with an award being presented at the year end. In the second year this would be ran as a championship.	Action
9. ISDE 2016 C Thomson presented a spread sheet showing income and expenditure for the 2016 ISDE. It was noted that the starting balance from 2015 was increased by about £500 giving a small surplus from 2016. It was agreed that a montage of photographs from the ISDE be prepared and signed by the riders and this be presented to all the sponsors to give an official thank you from committee.	Action CT
10. ISDE 2017 It was agreed that a request should be put on the Scottish Enduro Web site asking for riders to apply for the 2017 team in France. It was noted that riders should be riding at	

<p>expert level in British Rounds and must be mainly self financing. A refundable deposit of £100 would be required with each application.</p> <p>Applications should be in by Dec 16 2016</p> <p>It was requested that AC write to John Collins enquiring if riders could be seeding for next years competition as time was lost in the first day with riders being held up by slower riders.</p> <p>It was agreed that there should be a ISDE meeting on Sun 22nd Jan 2017 at Huntingtower Perth.</p>	
<p>11. Youth H&H review</p> <p>It was agreed that the format should stay the same and that the Regs should be tidied up.</p>	
<p>12. SACU committee nominations</p> <p>A review of the positions available took place C McK asked for any nominations to be put forward.</p>	
<p>13. Forestry Liaison</p> <p>C Thomson updated the committee on her meeting with the Tay forest area management. Maps of available areas were to be made available this month after discussions with local rangers.</p> <p>It was also noted that the Forestry would not allow quad bikes to be ridden in the forests unless the rider had a LANTRA qualification or equivalent.</p>	
<p>14. 2017 Dates</p> <p>Other dates requested</p> <p>SBEC 26 March Thirlstane</p> <p>EEC Lossie BEC 15/16 April</p> <p>BMCC 14 May Craighash</p> <p>SBEC 11 of June or 9 July Glenderg H&H</p> <p>Melville 24/25 June Selkirk (TBC)</p> <p>EEC 13 Aug Monaughty</p> <p>Elrat 10 September (TBC)</p> <p>EEC Sept/Oct Birkenhill H&H</p>	
<p>15. 2017 Enduro and H&H Standing Regs</p> <p>Charlie to update Regs with the addition of over 50s</p> <p>From the last enduro committee meeting it was agreed to ask riders to sign out before leaving events. This should be added to the standing Regs.</p>	C Mc K
<p>16. AOCB</p> <p>A F requested that seeding should be introduced at the ISDE to reduce hold ups by slower riders in the first days.</p>	AC to write to J C.

A vote of thanks to the C McKenzie for arranging the office and conference call to EEC

Meeting closed at 23.00 pm